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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Sent: Monday, December 03, 2018 3:33 PM
To: 'Daniel Villanueva'
Cc: Robert Marty; Brian W. Millman
Subject: RE: ACEHD Directive Letter: Sunshine Cleaners 

Daniel, 
Thanks for the email.  The NOV was issued for two reasons: 

1) I do not believe that ACDEH had been advised that an assessment per the directive letter was actually 
occurring.  I do recall it was discussed as a potential, but I do not believe there was a subsequent 
communication.  I believe the submittal you mention would be a response, and we can assess the need 
for a meeting upon review of the submittal. 

2) Valentino Reynoso has been in contact with ACDEH this and last week in regards to a deadline for the 
judge in his divorce proceedings.  This is the only deadline that ACDEH can provide at this time, and 
due to the lack of further communication it was unclear to ACDEH that progress was underway.  It is 
great to  hear that it is! 

 
I’ll look forward to reviewing the submittal. 
Thanks for the notification that it is coming. 
 
Mark Detterman 
Senior Geologist, PG, CEG 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist  
Alameda County Department of Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax: 510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org 
 
PDF Copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 
 
 

From: Daniel Villanueva [mailto:dvillanueva@advgeoenv.com]  
Sent: Monday, December 03, 2018 2:39 PM 
To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health <Mark.Detterman@acgov.org> 
Cc: Robert Marty <rmarty@advgeoenv.com>; Brian W. Millman <bmillman@advgeoenv.com> 
Subject: ACEHD Directive Letter: Sunshine Cleaners  
 

Mr. Detterman,  
 
I received the Alameda County Environmental Health Department (ACEHD) directive letter this 
morning for the Sunshine Cleaners site. It was my understanding, in our last phone correspondence 
when the initial meeting was cancelled, that if the responsible parties (RPs) were willing to proceed 
with the assessment and requirements within the directive letters, that a meeting could be forgone. It 
is AGE’s intention, with final cost approvals from the clients, to proceed with the required actions in 
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the directive letters. AGE is finalizing cost estimates for the RPs and anticipates providing ACEHD a 
schedule to begin completing the tasks in the directive letters by 14 December 2018.    
 
Please advise if a meeting will still be required.  
 
Regards,  
 

 
 
Daniel Villanueva 
Senior Project Geologist 

Advanced GeoEnvironmental, Inc. 
Environmental • Compliance • Industrial Hygiene • Geotechnical 
Phone: 800-511-9300 
Fax: 888-445-8786 
dvillanueva@advgeoenv.com 
www.advgeoenv.com 
 
“Working in Partnership with People, Business and the Environment” 
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